Talpines Property Owners'Association May 15, 2020 Newsletter



PHOTO: icy April 2020, Old Cottage Lane, Waubaushene

UPDATES: We hope you enjoy our more frequent newsletters. Your Directors have made a few changes and decisions via ZOOM meetings to help things run smoothly in times when we can't all be in the community, or meeting up face to face. Our Secretary Christine Hurlbut has stepped down as Secretary, and our Treasurer, Victoria Reaume has stepped down as Treasurer. The Directors voted to combine the positions of **Secretary/Treasurer** to facilitate local business and banking, and Director **Evelyn Roberts** has agreed to take on this combined role. **Victoria Reaume** has agreed to act as **President** on an **interim** basis, in order to ensure the smooth running of local projects, and to lead local communications with the Township.

Speaking of LOCAL PROJECTS, Talpines POA is launching its first ever "Talpines spring cleanup of the Trail and community". With the gracious support of the Township, our Councillor Barry Norris, and Bryan Anderson of the Parks Department, Talpines volunteers are encouraged to pick up litter along the Trail and surrounding areas on Monday, May 18, 2020 from 9 to 4. Clear bags for recycling and yellow bags for litter have been provided by Tay Township and can be picked up on the Trail in front of 22 Old Cottage Lane. A table will be set up there. Tay Township will pick up the full bags of garbage at the Pine Street Beach on Tuesday, May 19, at the entrance to the pier.

To assist, a Director will also swing by to pick up the litter collected from the Trail at two additional points: at the gated entrance to the Trail at the Albin Loop, and at the Trail head parking lot on Coldwater Road.

This spring cleaning community activity qualifies for high school student volunteer hours so 'WELCOME, STUDENTS!'

We can sign your sheet if you identify yourself at the table at 22 Old Cottage Lane.

Please wear gloves, and maintain all social distancing requirements. No large groups please!

OTHER NEWS: Please mark your calendars for our first ever ZOOM **AGM** on June 27 at 10 a.m. We'll send you a ZOOM link by email. We will post the AGM agenda, and all reports on the **talpines.ca** website and will send you a link to them via email.

Stay safe!

Victoria Reaume, Acting President

Come HELP Talpines POA launch a Spring clean up of the TransCanada Tay Trail!

WHEN: Monday, May 18, 2020

HOW: Bring your own gloves and mask.

Pick up 2 litter/recycle bags

at 22 Old Cottage Lane, <u>Waubaushene</u>

(or use your own clear bag for recycling,

darker bags for garbage)





At your own pace, using social-distancing space, pick up litter and recyclables on your favourite section of trail—from Coldwater Road to Tanners Beach—between 9 AM - 4 PM

DROP OFF locations for garbage (drop off before 5 PM please):

- Obeside the parking lot entrance to the trail on Coldwater Road
- Obeside the entrance to the pier at Pine Street Beach
- Obeside the gates at entrance to the trail at Albin Road Loop

Thanks to Tay Township for collecting the bags we fill!

See you on the Trail!

For more info: http://ontario.ca/actonlitter

Visit us at: https://www.talpines.ca/

